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URGENT ACTION 
RIGHTS OF FEMINICIDE VICTIMS AT RISK 

In a regressive act, on 15 November 2022, the Attorney General of the State of Mexico cancelled the issuing of a 
public apology to victims of feminicide and disappearance in Mexico. Amnesty International urges the Attorney 
General's Office of the State of Mexico to issue a public apology and to fully guarantee the rights of victims and their 
families to justice and full reparation. 
 

TAKE ACTION: WRITE AN APPEAL IN YOUR OWN WORDS OR USE THIS MODEL LETTER 
 

 

Attorney General of the State of Mexico José Luis Cervantes Martinez 
Avenida J. M. Morelos 1300,  

Vértice Toluca de Lerdo, Estado de México 
Phone: (722) 226 16 00 
gempgj@edomex.gob.mx 

 
Dear Mr. Attorney General of the State of Mexico,  

 

 
I am writing to express my deep concern about the new cancellation of the public apology to the 
families of victims of femicide and disappearance1 in the State of Mexico. These are the cases of Nadia 
Muciño, Julia Sosa, Diana Velázquez and Daniela Sánchez. 

In a regressive act, on 15 November 2022, just hours before the public event, you cancelled the event 
without explanation. This is the third time that your office has cancelled the event.  

The issuing of a public apology has great symbolic importance for the families of the victims and, as a 
measure of satisfaction, contributes to the comprehensive reparation of the damage. 

I urge you to issue a public apology, as committed, and to fully guarantee the rights of the victims and 
their families to justice and reparation. 

 

Yours sincerely, [Name]  

 
1 In accordance with article 4, section XVI of the General Law on the Forced Disappearance of Persons, Disappearance Committed 

by Private Individuals and the National System for the Search for Persons of Mexico, we urge the State Prosecutor's Office to issue 
a public apology and to fully guarantee the rights of the victims and their families to justice and full reparation.   
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ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
 

The situation of gender-based violence is particularly serious in the State of Mexico, one of Mexico's 32 
states. According to the Executive Secretariat of the National System of Public Security, at least 120 
feminicides would have been committed between 1 January and 31 October 2022 in the State of 
Mexico, ranking first in the country. The disappearance of women and girls in the state is also worrying. 
According to figures from the Comisión Nacional de Búsqueda (National Search Commission), the 
whereabouts of 353 women and girls reported missing in the State of Mexico between 1 January and 31 
October 2022 remain unknown.  

Amnesty International has documented that investigations into feminicides preceded by disappearances 
in the State of Mexico are deficient because evidence is lost, the different lines of investigation are not 
thoroughly examined and the gender perspective is not properly applied. In addition, families are re-
victimised because they have to invest time and money in investigating and pressuring the authorities to 
investigate, and because they are frequently threatened by the alleged perpetrators and even by the 
authorities. This hampers the judicial process and increases the likelihood that cases will go 
unpunished, seriously affecting families' access to truth, justice and reparation. 

In this context, the Attorney General of the State of Mexico committed to issue a public apology to the 
victims and families of four exemplary cases of feminicide and disappearance in the state. These are 
the cases of: Nadia Muciño Márquez, disappeared and murdered in 2004; Daniela Sánchez Curiel, 
disappeared in 2015, whose whereabouts are unknown and whose family presumes she was a victim of 
feminicide; Diana Velázquez Florencio, disappeared and murdered in 2017; and Julia Sosa Conde, 
disappeared and murdered in 2018. 

The public apology would acknowledge: 1) The shortcomings in the investigations of these cases, 2) The 
lack of effective measures to prevent, investigate, prosecute and punish gender-based violence in the 
State of Mexico, and 3) The magnitude of the problem of gender-based violence in the State of Mexico. 
The event has been cancelled three times without any explanation from the authorities.   

There are clear international standards on the obligation of states to investigate and punish violence 
against women and to provide access to reparation for women who are subjected to gender-based 
violence. The Inter-American Court, in the case of Gonzalez et al ("Campo algodonero") v. Mexico, 
stipulated that disappearances and killings of women must be investigated from a gender perspective. 
Furthermore, the Court considered that the State's obligation to investigate must be diligently fulfilled 
in order to avoid impunity and the recurrence of such acts. The Convention of Belém do Pará, to which 
Mexico is a party, stipulates that states have the obligation to establish the necessary judicial and 
administrative mechanisms to ensure that women subjected to violence have effective access to 
reparation. 

 

PREFERRED LANGUAGE TO ADDRESS TARGET: Spanish. You can also write in your own 
language. 
 
PLEASE TAKE ACTION AS SOON AS POSSIBLE UNTIL: 25 January 2023  
Please check with the Amnesty office in your country if you wish to send appeals after the deadline. 
 
NAME AND PREFERRED PRONOUN: Women in search of justice for feminicide victims in 
Estado de Mexico - They (pronouns) 

 
LINK TO PREVIOUS UA: N/A. 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1jvGGrA31Q361fOuNChetkBu0pva_MGxF/view
https://versionpublicarnpdno.segob.gob.mx/Dashboard/Sociodemografico
https://www.amnesty.org/en/documents/amr41/4556/2021/en/
https://biblioteca.corteidh.or.cr/tablas/fichas/campoalgodonero.pdf
https://belemdopara.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/texto-de-la-convencion-INGLES.pdf
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ADDITIONAL TARGET 
 
Ms Josefa  Gonzalez Blanco Ortiz Mena    
Embassy of Mexico 
16 St. George Street, London, W1S 1FD 
Switchboard:  020 7499 8586 
E-Mail: mexuk@sre.gob.mx 
Salutation: Your Excellency, 


